
 

Head’s Lines 
 

And just like that, another term comes to an end. Today also marks two years since I took over 

as Headteacher at Kimpton, and I can safely say that I couldn’t be prouder of the progress the 

school, the children and teaching team have continued to make.  Like all jobs, there can be 

highs and lows but at Kimpton, we certainly have more of the former.  

 

Spring Term has been a hive of activity, and I wanted to take this opportunity to congratulate 

all the children that have represented the school in sports this term. The football, netball, tag 

rugby and hockey teams have been outstanding this term and have modelled the K Factors of 

Respect, Responsibility and Resilience in abundance. There have been several wins and an 

incredibly high number of draws but most impressive, has been the improvements seen as 

each team developed and improved.  

 

On the theme of the K Factors, we launched our new  

Hub Groups this term.  

 

 

A big congratulations to Bronze Hub for winning this term but the most impressive figure is 

the grand total of hub points earned by all children.  Our termly goal is always 3000 hub 

points which is no easy feat and last term, we fell short of this by just a few hundred. 

However, this term our amazing children have smashed it with a whopping 3236! This truly 

shows the hard work and commitment to learning that all our children have shown.  

 

As you will be aware, we have recently managed to start developing our outdoor learning 

space and we have two major fundraising goals: first to continue the development of the out-

door learning space and second to update the pupil laptops. Without your help this would not 

be possible, so thank you for all you do to support the wonderful PTA events. The Easter Egg 

Hunt was a big success this afternoon and make sure you spend the Easter holidays preparing 

for the Kimpton Quiz Night. This annual event is enjoyed by many and myself, Mr Dadswell, 

and the PTA look forward to hosting another fun evening on Saturday 20th April. 

We’ve ended the term celebrating Mrs Vine and her amazing career at Kimpton. Words cannot 

express how grateful we are for all her years of service and we wish her all the happiness in 

the world as she begins the next chapter in her life.  

We hope you all have a lovely Easter and look forward to seeing all the children ready for the 

summer term.  

 
Mr Ferguson 
Headteacher 

 

   Visit our website: www.kimpton.herts.sch.uk 
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Up Coming Events  
 

• Tuesday 16th April—Bags to School Collection (information to follow) 

• Saturday 20th April—7.00pm PTA Quiz Night 

• Wednesday 24th April—Year 3 Swimming Starts 
 



 

 

 
 

Gold attendance classes 

for w/c 25th March were 

2 Kenya & 3 Brazil with 

100% attendance. 

s X with X% attendance. 

Well done ! 

 
 

1st Place 909 Bronze 

2nd Place 820 Benjamin 

3rd Place 763 Attenborough 

4th Place 744 Donaldson 

 

 

K Factor Postcards 
 

 
N England Amayah Z & Hugo A 

R Italy Elodie K & Meah J 

1 Australia Oliver N & Brody B 

2 Kenya  Dexter M & Camille J 

3 Brazil Maia C & Charles M 

4 Egypt Kaiya B & Phobe H 

5 Mexico Harry D & Amelia W 

6 India Sienna Bo & James W 

 

 Farewell Mrs Vine 


